August 2022 Council Highlights
The monthly meeting of Hope Lutheran’s Church Council was hybrid, held Tuesday, August 16, 2022 in Hope’s conference room.  
· Our Council Treasurer, Richard Nordstrom, joined the church triumphant on Friday, August 12, 2022, peacefully, and surrounded by his family. We offer our deepest sympathies to his wife, Margaret, and their children Neal and Pam and four grandchildren.  Sharon Garabedian was appointed Council Treasurer according to Dr. Nordstrom’s wishes.  
· At the July 24th congregational meeting, Property and Grounds Team proposals regarding roof repairs and updated landscaping and signage to beautify Hope’s campus were considered and approved.  Roof repairs are currently underway, and over $115,000 has been pledged so far for Hope’s re-landscaping.  Please look for project information and your pledge card in the mail and consider contributing to Hope’s updated look.
· The Call Team continues to keep the process moving forward.  They are halfway through step 3 of the process, having held 13 cottage meetings totaling 103 participants.  The second half of step 3 is creating a survey for which the team needs full congregation participation.  The survey will ultimately help the team draft Hope’s Mission Purpose and Direction for the Ministry Site Profile.
· Hope is happening! The Backpack Blessing on August 7 was a good way to celebrate the beginning of the school year. Rally Sunday was on August 14 and included ministry and Sunday School sign-ups.  Sunday School resumes August 21.
· Wednesday Night Dinners are returning in fall!  Our kick off dinner will be Wednesday, September 7th.   If you would like to help make these dinners a success, please contact the church office or Donna Lippmann.  Plans for education classes for all ages following dinner are also in the works.  If you would like to help with the classes, please contact the church office, Christa Slater, or Ed Nelson.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Save the Date!  God’s Work, Our Hands, a community service day, is Sunday, October 2, 2022!  This day is a fun time for our church community to come together and help many nonprofits in town.  In order to make this event special, we need several coordinators to help plan projects with the nonprofits, volunteers to complete the projects, and help with other details of the day.  If you are interested, please contact Amanda Berryhill or the church office.

Next church council meeting is hybrid, Hope Lutheran conference room, Tuesday, September 20, 2022, at 7:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted 8/17/22, 
Amanda Berryhill, Council Secretary
